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MEDIA RELEASE
Wednesday, 8 May, 2019
Second $5m election pledge for Mitchell Park
Liberal and Labor have each committed $5 million of federal funding to help build a new Mitchell Park Sports Club and Community Centre. 

This is in addition to the $10 million Marion Council has already committed to the site.

Member for Boothby Nicolle Flint this week announced a re-elected Morrison Liberal Government will commit $5 million towards rebuilding the Bradley Grove complex.
The election pledge follows the March announcement by candidate for Boothby Nadia Clancy that a Shorten Labor Government would invest $5 million in the facility.

Mayor Kris Hanna said the community were the winners.       

“The pledge of $5 million from Nicolle Flint is exciting news for sports people and residents,” Mayor Hanna said. 

“A new Mitchell Park Sports and Community Centre will be built whichever major party wins the Federal election. 
“This is a ‘win win’ for the community. 
“The funding will add to Council’s $10 million commitment to deliver a quality facility.” 

An expanded facility would include:

· An indoor stadium for basketball, netball, volleyball and other recreation

· Facilities for football, tennis, cricket, volleyball, a dog club, and model car club 
· A gym, change rooms, kiosk, expanded car parking

· A neighbourhood centre delivering community programs

Mayor Hanna said: “A new centre will create jobs, opportunities for local businesses, and provide vastly improved facilities for sports people and residents.”

Council launched a grassroots campaign to secure extra funding for the complex in March.

The campaign included a rally, advertising, and flyers delivered to local households.
Contact: Richard Watson, Communications Adviser 0413 543 426
[image: image2.jpg]facebook.com/CityofMarion a twitter.com/CityofMarion youtube.com/CityofMarion






[image: image2.jpg]